April 23, 1986

Hon. Coleman A. Young Mayor, City of Detroit 1126 City-County Building Detroit, Michigan 48226

Dear Coleman:

Thank you very much for your letter concerning the President's recommendation that funds be deferred for the Energy Task Force of the Urban Consortium.

As you may know, the House Appropriations Committee included in its FY 1986 Supplemental Appropriations bill disapproval of funds being deferred for the Energy Task Force. On April 22, 1986, the House defeated the rule to consider the measure, therefore at this time it is unclear as to what the final outcome of the bill will be. However, you can rest assured, I am prepared to do everything within my power to secure these vital funds.

I appreciate your writing me on this matter of mutual concern.

Sincerely,

Geo. W. Crockett, Jr. Member of Congress

GWC:tc:dme

Energy